STATE OF MICHIGAN ﬁ
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY LA
LANSING

C. HEIDI GRETHER
GOVERNCR DIRECTOR

September 12, 2018

VIA E-MAIL

CITY OF SOUTH LYON WSSN: 06110
335 S. WARREN
SOUTH LYON, MICHIGAN 48178

Dear Water Supply Owner/Operator:

SUBJECT: CITY OF SOUTH LYON
Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS)

As you may be aware, the Michigan PFAS Action Response Team (MPART) has undertaken a
proactive effort to investigate sources and locations of PFAS contamination in Michigan, to
protect our drinking water, and to inform the public about PFAS. This involves the work of ten
state departments, in coordination with local and federal officials.

One vital piece of this effort is the ongoing collaboration between the Michigan Department of
Environmental Quality (MDEQ) and our water supply partners. It is through your generous
participation that we are able to set and achieve our goal: to proactively test all community water
supplies and schools that are classified as non-transient non-community water supplies for
PFAS contamination. Once complete, this study will be an invaluable tool in determining the
extent of PFAS in Michigan’s drinking water, and empowering the MPART in the pursdit of their
mission. We thank you for your continuing partnership, collaboration, and dedication to the
residents of our great state.

This letter is intended to provide the results of PFAS analyses in samples collected from the
CITY OF SOUTH LYON, WSSN # 06110 (water supply) on the date(s) indicated below.

The table below summarizes the sampling results. A copy of the laboratory report is enclosed
for your review. The analyses of these samples reported less than 10 parts per trillion (ppt) for
perfluorooctanesulfonic acid (PFOS) and perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA). Your water supply
may have returned results greater than non-detect (ND) for the total amount of PFAS analytes
tested for. An ND result means the analyte was not detected. Neither the MDEQ nor the United
States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) have any guidance values for these other
analytes at this time. If additional guidance and/or comparison values are developed for these
or other PFAS chemicals in the future, we may reevaluate this water supply.

CONSTITUTION HALL * 525 WEST ALLEGAN STREET » P.O. BOX 30473 « LANSING, MICHIGAN 48809-7973
www.michigan.gov/deq « (800) 662-9278



